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TO:  Chairperson William Siebers and Members of the Finance Committee 

 

FROM: Utilities Director Chris Shaw 

 

DATE: Thursday, March 17, 2022 

 

RE: Information Item: Change Order #1 to Staab Construction for the DAF 

Conversion to Receiving Tank Project in the amount of $9,149 for the 

replacement of tank wall carbon steel resulting in a decrease of contingency 

from $24,700 to $15,551  

  

 
 

 

BACKGROUND 

 

The #2 Dissolved Air Floatation (DAF) Tank has been identified as an additional hauled waste 

receiving tank. The tank will provide an additional 35,000 gallons or a 50% increase in receiving 

station capacity. The DAF will also be able to revert to a DAF should the need arise. As a 

receiving station tank, a protective coating on all carbon steel components is required.   

 

CHANGE ORDER #1 

 

Change Order #1 is for both the replacement of deteriorated carbon steel in the tank and for the 

fabrication and installation of pipe stands. the final change order for this project. The cost 

includes all materials and labor to accomplish the objectives.  

 

SUMMARY 

 

Change Order #1 to Staab Construction for the DAF Conversion to Receiving Tank Project in 

the amount of $9149 for the replacement of tank wall carbon steel resulting in a decrease of 

contingency from $24,700 to $15,551 


